

Broadmayne First School Newsletter

Be Kind, Be Safe, Be Respectful

The value we are looking at this half term is Justice. Our HeartSmart focus is: Don't hold on to what's wrong

Tuesday 29th March 2022 Spring 2022 Newsletter 10

Things to remember:

- The Big Walk and Wheel is still on please keep finding ways of getting to school by bike, scooter or foot!
- Easter Bingo Wednesday 6th pre-order food tickets available via the school office
- Year 4 leave for Hooke Court on Wednesday 30th at around 10.30am parents and carers are very welcome to pop back to school to wave them off!

Dear Parents and Carers,

We have been loving the recent good weather - the children in particular have been really happy to make full use of the school field again! It's not looking so lovely today but fingers crossed the sunshine will make a reappearance soon!

We are still seeing cases of Covid occurring across the school, including amongst the staff. We are all aware that the guidance changes as from the 1st with regards to testing, but as yet I have no clear guidance from the DfE as to what this will mean for the school. I will keep you updated as soon as I receive any.

Woodland Trust Green Tree Award

The school has recently been working with the Woodland Trust on the Green Tree Schools Award, and I am pleased to announce we have just gained the Bronze award and are fast moving towards Silver! The Green Tree Award encourages outdoor learning and aims to inspire children about trees, woods and wildlife - just what we want for our children at Broadmayne! The award supports the school in designing fun, practical projects while helping the environment and improving the school grounds

New Uniform Supplier

As from 1st April the school will be moving to a new uniform supplier. Dorset Print Wear are based on Lynch Lane in Weymouth and we have been impressed with the quality of their products and the ease of ordering. Families are welcome to visit their premises to try and buy, and the link below will take you to our own dedicated web page where you can purchase online. They operate a click and collect service and also a locker click and collect. With this option they email you to let you know the locker number and combination code and you can collect at your convenience at any time within a 24 hour time frame.

https://www.dorsetprintwear.com/broadmayne-first-school

There is no obligation to buy any uniform with a logo - this option is there if you wish. We have a selection of second hand uniform available in school and uniform can be sourced from other shops as you wish.











Reports

Annual written reports will be coming out this Friday for Years 1-3 and on Monday for Year 4 as they will be getting back from Hooke Court on Friday and we are concerned they might go missing! These reports will contain a summary of your child's progress this year, alongside targets for the summer term - you will have the opportunity to discuss their progress towards these targets with staff towards the end of the summer term. Although we will report on attendance, a full attendance summary will be shared at the end of the year. We are trialling this new approach this year, and there will be the opportunity for you to let me know what you think as part of the annual parent/carer questionnaire which will be coming out to you just after the Easter holidays.

Reception class reports will come out towards the end of the summer term.

Yours faithfully,

Mrs Collings

Calendar Dates-SpringTerm 2022

Date	Time	Event
MARCH 2022		
Weds 30th - Fri 1st April		Year 4 to Hooke Court
APRIL 2022		
Friday 1st		Annual reports for Years 1-4
Wednesday 6th		FABS Easter Bingo
Thursday 7th		Last day of Spring term
Friday 8th		INSET Day
Mon 11th - Fri 22nd		EASTER HOLIDAYS
Monday 25th April		Return to school - start of summer term







